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Par�cipa�on in English Café 

   On Tuesday, October 13th 8 students from English Club of Nagasaki Higashi and 3 students on TOBI-

TATE! Young Ambassador Program hosted by the Ministry of Educa�on par�cipated in an event called English 

Café, in which they socialize with the Japanese and non-Japanese students from Nagasaki University Faculty of 

Economics. 

     The event started with the presenta�ons by 3 returned par�cipants from TOBITATE program, Miss Fumika Sa-

kurama (Class 1-4), Miss Haruka Horioka (Class 2-1) and Miss Nanami Baba (Class 2-7). They talked in English 

about their summer overseas homestay programs.  A9er each presenta�on, some non-Japanese college students 

asked ques�ons, each of which the high school girls answered. 

     Then, Mr. Hisataka Hagiyama introduced in English what English Club is doing.  The club members demonstrat-

ed some of their ac�vi�es such as tongue twisters and dialog-making, and the a;endees spent a  good �me trying 

out these ac�vi�es. 

     To wrap up the event, Professor Tom Desi from the university showed what Halloween in the United States is 

like.  His presenta�on is about the history and the true meaning of the fes�val.  Halloween is becoming a part of 

seasonal events in Japan, and Professor Desi’s slide show helped appreciate the autumn fes�val.  Furthermore, 

“trick-or-treat” candy was provided for everyone!  The Café was closed with smiles and laughters. 

 

 

 

 

 

Presenta�on Workshop 

     On Friday, October 16th, Nagasaki Higashi invited Ms. Kaori Yano from Nagasaki University Center for Regional 

Educa�onal Partnerships for a presenta�on workshop.  She gave a lecture on how to make a presenta�on from 

your audience’s point of view and conducted a workshop related to the tasks previously given.  She started her 

talk by saying “Life is a series of presenta�ons, and presenta�ons means presents.”  She further explained that it is 

important to make a presenta�on by dis�nguishing verbal from nonverbal expressions, and that presenta�ons 

should be made by asking three ques�ons:  who you are presen�ng to, what you are presen�ng for and what con-

cludes your presenta�on.  She also had the students do some presenta�ons, sugges�ng that they should do it in 

the PREPLP style.  The students said things like “I understood how to make a presenta�on,” “Now that I learned 

the way, I am looking forward to the December presenta�on.”  From now, the students will work hard with what 

they learned in the workshop for the presenta�on which is scheduled on December 8th. 


